Marshall Child Development Center 
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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

Dear Parents,  

We are officially rolling out the Brightwheel trial center-wide. BrightWheel is an early education app that allows educators to share real-time information with parents and serves to replace the physical paper daily sheets & weekly lesson plans. Brightwheel is the industry leader in early education, and we believe its implementation at our center will save time on administrative matters, allow teachers more time with students, and deliver a much better experience to parents. Please  watch this short overview of the program here. 

Easy steps to follow:
1. Create a free brightwheel account. When you receive an invitation via email or text, please create a free parent account using either the web or mobile app. Make sure to use the same email address or cell phone number that the invitation was sent to. Here is a quick video overview.
2. Confirm your child’s profile. You will see your child’s profile after you create an account - you can confirm information such as birthday, allergies, and additional contacts. If you do not see your child’s profile, please contact us with the email address or phone number you used to sign up. You will not see updates within Brightwheel until we start to use it regularly. 

3. Set your account preferences. You can adjust your notification preferences within your profile settings on the app.

4. Add your payment information. Brightwheel offers secure, automated online payments that saves time for us and gives you advanced tools and reporting. Please add your payment information. Here is an online Payments Setup Guide with more info. See a video tutorial HERE!

If you choose the ACH payment, MCDC will cover any fees.  If you choose to pay by credit card, you will automatically be charged the percentage rate fee.

We’re excited to be adding this state-of-the-art system and hope you enjoy it. 

We will be open to feedback and any concerns throughout the trial period, but we will specifically request it after a month or so. We will attempt to address any concerns/feedback and let membership vote at that time. While the Board of Directors typically votes in place of the overall membership, we feel that this change is important enough to warrant a center-wide vote.

If you have any questions, comments, or concerns, please let us know! 

Budget Vote:

Please be on the lookout for information on the proposed budget for 2022 and the date of the budget vote.  We will need a 10% quorum of the membership in attendance for the vote.  

From the Director….!


The holiday season is upon us and I am all for it!!  I am determined this year, as I am every year, to start my shopping early. (confession: I never do!)


We have some great opportunities to help you start with your shopping while giving back to MCDC at the same time.

We are excited once again to welcome Usborne Books and More to our school for a Book Fair on Monday November 8th through Wednesday November 10th.  The Book Fair will be set up in the cafeteria.  You will also be able to shop online at https://f4080.myubam.com/2247216
 Another option is to send in money with your child and we will take them shopping for you!  MCDC will earn free books for our classrooms, or cash back!  The teachers are working on wish lists for books they would love for their classrooms.  I will send out these wish lists and post them in the cafeteria as well.  We love Usborne Books and More books!! 
Scrip Cards:
This is a great way to get all of your gift card shopping done in one place! And MCDC receives a portion of each sale.

Order directly online at www.shopwithscrip.com. Our enrollment code is 8B665FCL36L76.  The cards will be delivered to MCDC.  Please let Cecilia know that you have placed an order, so we can process it.  Cecilia.E.Finn@nasa.gov
Delivery typically takes 2 to 3 days.

Amazon Smile:

When shopping on Amazon, choose Amazon Smile and select Marshall Child Development Center.  We will receive a portion of the sales.  Thank you!

Thanksgiving Lunch:

MCDC Families, 


You are all cordially invited to our modified Thanksgiving Lunch on Thursday November 18th at 11:00am.  In years past, we have had a potluck style lunch where individual plates were made in the cafeteria and taken to your child’s classroom to join them for lunch.


We are going to try something a little different this year to cut down on large congregations in small areas.


We still invite you to join your child for lunch; however, we are asking each participant to bring their own packed lunch and drink.  The children will be served lunch from the kitchen as usual.  If the weather cooperates, we will all eat on the playgrounds outside.  If the weather doesn’t cooperate, you may spread out in your child’s classroom for a picnic lunch indoors.  Please feel free to invite family members/friends.  You may bring chairs/blankets to make your lunch time more comfortable.  Looking forward to seeing everyone!
Speaking of Thanksgiving, we will be posting sign up sheets for you to indicate what days your child will be absent during the week of Thanksgiving.  We will only be closed on Thanksgiving Day.  This is just to give us an idea of how many staff we will need each day.  Please do not feel any pressure to keep your child out any of the days during Thanksgiving week.  This is for staffing purposes only.
Don’t forget to check out the dates of upcoming events in December and get those on your calendar now.  These next few months can be crazy times!

REMINDER:

We love our outside time and it is so important to your child’s health that they get outside each and every day!  Please send in weather appropriate clothing for your child.  Hats, gloves, jackets…. We want your child to be comfortable while playing outside. If your child does not have appropriate clothing, we will call and ask that you bring something in so that outside time is not missed.   

Have a great November!

Kelli Wright, Director
Upcoming Events:

November 7th=
Daylight Savings Time Ends
November 8th-10th=
Usborne Books and More Book Fair; MCDC Cafeteria

November 11th=
Center Closed

November 12th=
Cecilia out of the office

November 18th=
Board Meeting


Thanksgiving Lunch 11am (picnic style)
November 19th-26th=
Derrick out

November 25th=
Center Closed

November 26th=
Melissa out of the office

November 29th-30th=
Melissa out of the office
Coming Up in December:
Melissa out of the office 1st-3rd
Board Meetings 2nd, 16th, & 30th
MCDC Holiday Program 9th
MCDC Classroom Holiday Parties 10th
Staff Holiday Dinner 10th
Melissa out of the office 23rd
Center Closed on 24th and 31st
Cecilia out of the office 27th-30th 
Hello from (Infant A)
 We lost a couple of pumpkins last month which means we will get a couple of turkeys this month.  We have been working hard on tummy time, standing assisted, and waving bye bye to mommy and daddy.  November brings family time and big family dinners.  Our article this month talks about babies first foods and thanksgiving.  Many foods adults eat can be pureed for baby, just watch for spices and the top 8 allergen foods, always if in doubt speak with your pediatrician.  (Peanuts, tree nuts, milk, eggs, soy, wheat, shellfish, and fish)
Please Remember we will be closed November 11th for Veteran’s Day and November 25th for Thanksgiving.  Pictures will be November 2-4 with Spoiled Rotten Photography.  The book fair with Usborne Books will be November 8-10 in the cafeteria.  This is a great opportunity to donate new books to the classroom.  Enjoy your Thanksgiving.

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)
Hello from the beautiful babies of Infant B!  November is here.  October was a wonderful month filled with lots of fun, autumn events, but we are now looking forward to the start of the holiday season and spending time with friends and family.  Since many people will be traveling this month, we found an article for you parents about taking a road trip with your baby.  There are many tips for traveling with your infant.  It even includes a packing list for all the essentials of the things you will need for travel and the duration of your stay.  We hope that you find this news article helpful and that it comes in handy when you get ready to travel with your baby this season.
Important Dates to Remember:

November 2-4-Pictures 

November 11th-Center Closed for Veteran’s Day

November 25th-Center Closed for Thanksgiving

We hope you have a wonderful November!

Farmtastic (Creeper A)

Our study for this month will be all our fall favorites and Thanksgiving.  One of our favorites is our family.  We will be focusing on ASL signs for different family members.  Some of the signs we will be working on are “Thank You”, “mom”, “dad”, “grandma”, “grandpa”, “brother”, and “sister”.

We would like to welcome one new friend to the farm this month.  

Upcoming Events:

· 11/11-Center Closed for Veteran’s Day

· 11/25-Center Closed for Thanksgiving

Birthdays:

· 11/2-J.N.

· 11/28-H.T.M.

Reminders:

· Bring seasonal clothes for changes

· Make sure to sign in and out daily

· Keep an eye out for holiday sheets coming up to help us know who will be here

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Hello, from the little owls in Creeper B.  The holidays are fast approaching.  This month we think of things we are most thankful for.  We are especially thankful for all our sweet, precious babies and their families.  We are so glad to see you each day.
This month, in Creeper B, we will be focusing on using our fine motor skills.  Using fine motor skills helps the shoulders, arms, and hands to develop strong muscles.  It also helps improve hand-eye coordination.  Examples of this are putting small objects into a container, picking up table food with the thumb and index finger, and waving good-bye.

We want to wish a Happy Birthday this month to two sweet little girls born on November 9th and November 14th.

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)

Happy November everyone!  We are going to be discovering and identifying fall colors this month!  Our focus will be on orange, yellow, brown, and red.  Be sure and check out our article on growing toddler independence.  Feel free to donate any books to the room or just a loan to us for a week.  Our toddlers constantly ask us to “read book” multiple times a day.

Reminders:

· Please make sure your child has two changes of clothes.  We get messy in toddlers.

· We are always practicing our manners, how to share, and how to use our spoons daily.

· Practice independence with your toddlers and encourage them to do things for themselves with your help.

Birthdays and Important Dates:

· 11/11-Veteran’s Day Center Closed

· 11/14-C.L Birthday

· 11/25-Thanksgiving Day Center Closed

Clever Foxes (Toddler B)
Gobble Gobble Happy Harvest!!!

Wow! October flew by and now here we are in November!!  We are very excited to learn about woodland creatures. Throughout the month we will be learning about different animals During the last week of the month we will incorporate turkeys into our woodland creature lesson plans. 

At Home Activities You Can Do with Your Child
· Read some age appropriate books about woodland creatures

· Talk about where the animals live and what type of food they eat.  

Interesting Fact of the Month
· November 20th is Universal Children’s Day!! United Nations Universal Children’s Day was established in 1954 and is celebrated on November 20th each year to promote international togetherness, awareness among children worldwide, and improving children's welfare.  To find out how you can participate visit the link below.

· https://www.unicef.org/world-childrens-day
Reminders
· Please apply sunscreen to your child before school each day

· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing that are appropriate for the season

· If at any time, you have any questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know!

Important Dates
· November 11th- Veteran’s Day MCDC CLOSED

· November 25th – Thanksgiving Day MCDC CLOSED

Adventure Awaits (Explorer A)
Theme:  Books

Reminders:

· Please check child’s extra clothes box.  Make sure weather appropriate clothes are available and clothes are correct size.  There should be at least 3-4 outfits.  For those children in underwear please provide at least 5 pairs.

· Bring your child’s water bottle daily.  Fill it before arriving or fill upon arrival.

· Don’t forget about our homeless sock drive.  Please bring in a pair of socks.

Favorite Activity:

· Acorn Maze

· Tasting apples and pumpkin pie

Favorite Book:

· Clifford’s 1st Halloween

Important Dates:

· 11/2-11/4-Pictures with Spoiled Rotten

· 11/11-Center Closed (Veteran’s Day)
· 11/25-Center Closed (Thanksgiving Day)
Fall Activity:  This is a great time of the year for a nature walk.  Talk about the colors you see and sounds you hear.  Collect items for your walk and make a collage.  Have Fun!
Underwater Explorers (Explorer B)

Help us officially welcome our new teacher to the classroom.  This month we will be investigating the things we see in fall, like acorns, falling leaves, and woodland creatures. As well as a study about turkeys.

Important Dates:
· Nov. 11th - Closed for Veteran’s Day
· Nov. 25th - Closed for Thanksgiving Day
Reminders:
· Check your child’s cubbies daily for weather appropriate clothes, artwork, or any other paperwork.

· Please have a lightweight jacket with a hood to be left in the cubby for morning outdoor playtime. It can be chilly, and they all want their ears warm.

· Please send in an updated family photo.                              The children love to look at their family when they are feeling sad. 

The Marvelous Monsters (Pre-C)

We had a great October!  Our visit to Gullion Farms was enjoyed by all of us.  The Fall Festival and class part were a great success.  A big thank you to all the parents that brought in special treats for the children.
November Study: 

· Feelings/Emotions (children will be able to identify their feelings and how to control/cope with those feelings).

Clothing Reminder:

· Fall is a great time to go through your child’s cubby and ensure they have the

items needed to comfortably enjoy the coming months.  Children should have a complete change of clothing in their cubby that includes pants, long sleeve shirt or light sweater, socks, and underwear.

· Please ensure that your child has appropriate footwear.  We are looking forward to lots of outdoor time as the weather cools off, and closed toed shoes are necessary for playing on the playground.

As always if you have any questions or concerns about your child, please let us know!

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

Happy November!  We are entering a busy time of year for everyone.  This month in re-B, we have many fun learning experiences planned.  Our study unit this month is Farming and Harvesting.  We will be investigating tractors, planting corn, animals on the farm, and how we use products from farming every day.  This will be an exciting month.  We truly appreciate our parents for coming in for all the conferences and giving us some great feedback. This month we are starting to practice for the holiday program.  We are performing “Little Snowflake”, “Penguin Song”, and “Goodbye Snowman” Please encourage your child to sing and practic3e at home as well.  It is going to be a wonderful November.  If you have questions or concerns, please let us know.
Important Dates:

· 11/11-Closed for Veteran’s Day
· 11/18-Thanksgiving Lunch
· 11/19-Popcorn Party
· 11/25-Closed for Thanksgiving
Parent Reminders:

· Please check the lesson plans and daily notes to ensure your child doesn’t miss out on activities.  

· We need 2 sets of clothing for your child’s cubby and a jacket. 

· Continue to fill up their water bottles daily and them home on Friday’s

We want you to know we appreciate your support and communication with us.  Communication is important to us and your child’s early childhood journey.
Quote of the month: “The more you are in a state of gratitude the more you will attract things to be grateful for”-Walt Disney

Parent Article: “How Important is play in Preschool?” -greatschools.org

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,


We had fun in our class studying about the people and places in our community.  The children were excited by the visit from Sparky during Fire Prevention Week.  We went to Gullion Farm and had a fall festival party.  WOW!! What a way to end the month!


November begins our celebration of traditional family holidays.  We will experience lots of colors and smells that stimulate our excitement as we await the arrival of each holiday.


The study for this month will be coins.  We will also focus on the letters “Ll”, “Ii”, “Bb’, and “Ee”.


The days are getting shorter and it is starting to feel cooler outside.  Please check your child’s cubby box for the appropriate change of clothes.  All children should have at least one change of clothing in case of an accident.  They should also have a lightweight jacket.  Please remember to carry nap things and cups home on Fridays to be washed and brought back on your child’s first school day of the week.  Also, clean our cubbies.


Three of our friends will have their 5-year-old birthdays this month.  We wish them a Happy Birthday!  Events for November are posted in the lobby up front.[image: image2.png]
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